UIACADA General Meeting – September 27, 2011
Meeting  Started: 12:32 PM
Attended:
	First
	Last
	Department

	Shishona
	Turner
	CALS AP

	Rachel
	Halsey
	CALS AP

	Chris
	Darby
	AERS

	Jeff
	Bohlscheid
	SFS

	Kristi
	Overfelt
	CLASS

	Chanelle
	Denman
	Alumni

	Paulette
	House
	CNR

	Debbie
	Moos
	CBE

	Karen
	Gillespie
	CBE

	Heather
	Page
	CNR

	Lauren
	Bowersox
	CoE

	Larry
	Makus
	AERS

	Laila
	Cornwall
	Chem.

	Sasha
	Johnson
	Housing

	Lynaire
	Banks
	CNR

	Laura
	Putshe
	Soc/Anth

	Mark
	Nielsen
	Math/Science

	John
	Foltz
	CALS AP



Move to read minutes independently:  Andrew Brewick moved, Rachel Halsey seconded
Approved minutes:  Andrew Brewick moved, Rachel Halsey seconded

Introductions- UI ACADA explanation-educational forum, bring advising issues to the front of advising community and the University of Idaho.

Officer Reports
Chair Jeff Bohlscheid – None
Vice Chair Kristi Overfelt -None
Faculty Representative Larry Makus – sent out an email invite for the brown bag and general meeting to the all faculty list.
Staff Representative Rachel Halsey - sent out an email invite for the brown bag and general meeting to the all staff list.
Treasurer Andrew Brewick –
Account approx. $6,000 (this is used for symposium, expenses, professional development, and socials)
Secretary Shishona Turner – 8 new membership applications, good attendance at Financial Aid Brown Bag on September 22, 2011 with 19 people who signed in.  Thank you to Dan Davenport for speaking to us.

Brown Bag Attendence:
	First
	Last
	Department

	Dana
	Stover
	CBE

	Jeff
	Bohlscheid
	SFS

	Pat
	McCarroll
	Biosci

	Andrew
	Brewick
	Advising

	Nancy
	Luebbert
	Law

	Krista
	Carl
	CLASS

	Deb
	Moos
	CBE 

	Karen
	Gillespie
	CBE

	Debbie
	Rigby
	FEB

	Andrea
	Chavez
	CofEd

	Suzanne
	Lambeth
	CofEd

	Krista
	Overfelt
	CLASS

	Paulette
	House
	CNR

	Lynaire
	Banks
	CNR

	Russell
	Qualls
	BAE/CALS

	Mark
	Nielsen
	Math/Science

	Katie
	Strittmatter
	CALS

	Maria
	Pregitzer
	Engineering

	Shishona
	Turner
	CALS AP



UI/WSU Advising Symposium report:
250 attended symposium –broke record by 70
	Andrew and Heather sent out a survey asking all people who registered to answer questions at the end of September.  The questions were tailored to if they attended or not.
Suggestions for next year’s advising symposium: 
1. Definitely want to keep it with WSU
2. Do a networking slot – suggestion brought forward to do a speed networking such as Staff Affairs is now doing.
3. Have UIACADA brownbags set up before symposium so fliers are done to hand out.
4. Have a Degree Audit specific track or workshop
 
Discussion brought up on Degree Audit training – there is a need to have a separate track on Degree Audit not tied in with brown bags.  Andrew will work with Registrar’s office and have them open to all in the campus community.

 Discussion on connectivity issues to include off campus personnel in UIACADA activities.   Video conferencing was set up for this general meeting.  Please request to connect so Shishona can set it up for you.  Suggestions were made to do video recording, skype, or work with Elissa Keim in PDL to hook up as a webinar

Shishona mentioned that she recorded the Financial Aid Brown bag and UIACADA’s intent is to put the unedited video on our website for all to see.  We will attempt to do this for future meetings.
	
Brown Bags-
	I. Support Services
	Kristi Overfelt will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for October

	II. TAAP/First Generation Students
	Sara Stout will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for November

	III. Articulations
	Rachel Halsey will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for December

	IV. Counseling and Testing
	Nancy Luebbert will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for January

	V. Best Practices for Front-line Advisors
	Shishona Turner will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for February

	VI. Changes to ISEM and Core Program
	Andrew Brewick will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for March

	VII. ROTC Advising
	Shishona Turner will arrange for speaker
	Schedule for April



Shishona will email everyone reminders.  We would like to have these set up soon so they can be advertised together.  Please make sure they are in a room that is capable to host videoconferencing, in the event someone not on Moscow campus wants to chime in.

Discussion on ISEM+CORE
	University Curriculum Committee- waiting for changes to come from University Committee on General Education

Discussion on when to hold brown bags and general meetings:
Motion moved to have brown bags the 2nd week of the month and general meetings the 4th week of the month – Shishona Turner moved, Rachel Halsey seconded

Andrew Brewick reported on new websites

New website for the University Advising Community:	http://www.uidaho.edu/academicadvising
Please send Andrew any information you want to see on advising.  This website is undergraduate based only.  There is no graduate or professional support.  Please see the graduate school website or the professional program’s website.

New website for UIACADA:			http://www.uidaho.edu/academicadvising/acada
	Up and coming events – brown bags, meetings, etc
	Advising articles, discussions please send UIACADA postings to Andrew and Shishona at 	uiacada@uidaho.edu	
	
WSU invite to UI for a social- Friday, October 21 at the Lewis Alumni Center on the WSU campus
4:00-6:00 pm.  RSVP to Andrew Brewick – abrewick@uidaho.edu

	[image: C:\Users\shishonat\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\68P63B8K\ole0.bmp] 

WSU has secured some DVDs from NACADA, would like to show them in joint sessions with UI/WSU in Spring @ WSU and have discussions

Karen has DVDS from NACADA from several years ago in her office and will ship them to Andrew to put on website as an indexed resource.
 
Andrew brought up Charlie’s suggestion to create set committees
Discussion: having a chair of subcommittees which reports back to the general meeting.
Event /Publicity committee: Brown bag, socials
	Advising Research Topics: Reports on current hot topics and trends in advising 
	Professional development: creates PDL opportunities
	Networking/recruitment: creates networking opportunities and recruits new members
Tabled for further discussion on needs of the UI community and what committees would be most successful.

Debbie brought up discussion on creating a student scholarship that is sponsored by UIACADA, many agreed this would be a good idea

Discussion on assessing student needs in regards to advising:
Andrew and the office of Advising sent out a survey to students that had a 12% return rate.
	Students want more extra stuff in advising, not just curriculum.
Faculty who aren’t involved w/UIACADA or Symposium don’t see or understand that students want more than just curriculum.
Andrew’s first goal is to compile all the replies and get that out. 
	Andrew would like to have an advising survey be a mandatory part of the registration process
	Andrew wants to get widespread buy-in to release a new survey Fall ‘12
We need to educate advisors there is a survey for students.   
	Is it possible to supply departments with their stats?  Possibly in the next version.
Use a paper form that is turned in after advising before the hold is lifted?
Discussion on faculty advising assignments
Boise-is there off-campus students replying to the advising survey?  Some

John Foltz brought up that Vandalweb name search tool now only goes 3 years back.  In order to find a student before that, you have to have their ID#.  This move was made by the Registrar’s office with no input from the campus community or advertisement that it had been done.

Jeff Bohlscheid moved to adjourn meeting at 1:35, Andrew Brewick seconded.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Respectfully submitted by Shishona Turner with a few additions to supplement information in the minutes.
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‘The WSU ACADA Executive Committee would like to invite you to join us on Friday,
October 21+ at the Lewis Alumni Center from 4-6:00pm for an ice cream social for Ul ACADA and
WSU ACADA members.

WSU's own Ferdinand's ice cream and assorted toppings will be served.

Parking is available for our guests in the Alumni Center parking lot [UI permits not
required] or with U Gold permits in the yellow 4 permit lot adjacent to the center. For directions
view our campus map at http://campusmap.wsu.edu/index html

We look forward to mingling with our neighbors to the east and celebratinga very
successful Symposium!

Please RSVP to Andrew Brewick
abrewick@uidaho.edu

Gloria Tong
President, WSU ACADA

Sarah Ann Hones
Vice-President, WSU ACADA





